
Resolution Honoring Commissioner Susan F. Clark of the Florida 
Public Service Commission 

 

WHEREAS, The Honorable Susan F. Clark recently completed 
her tenure with the Florida Public Service Commission 
(Commission); and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark was first appointed to the 
Commission in 1991 after serving as the Commission’s General 
Counsel; and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark served with distinction as a 
member of the National Association of Regulatory Utility 
Commissioners ("NARUC"), having served on the Board of 
Directors, and the Committees on Electricity and Energy 
Conservation; and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark served as Chair of the 
Committee on Electricity from 1997 – 2000, and, in that 
capacity, testified before Congress on electric industry 
restructuring and nuclear waste disposal issues on numerous 
occasions; and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark served as Chair of the Ad 
Hoc Committee on Electric Industry Restructuring, where she 
built consensus on complex issues in electric industry 
restructuring policy, ultimately leading to the adoption of 
NARUC’s Positions on Issues in Federal Legislation to 
Restructuring the Electric Industry at the NARUC Winter 2000 
Committee Meetings; and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark ably represented NARUC in 
various capacities, including serving on the Electric Power 

  



Research Institute Advisory Council, the North American 
Electric Reliability Council, and the Nuclear Electric Insurance 
Limited; and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark was a tireless advocate for 
states’ efforts to secure a solution to the nuclear waste storage 
problem, and was a founding member of the Nuclear Waste 
Strategy Coalition; and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark was an active member of the 
Southeastern Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners; 
and 

WHEREAS, Commissioner Clark conducted herself in a 
manner that truly distinguished her service to the regulatory 
community, the Commission, and the citizens of Florida; and 

WHEREAS, The determination, dedication, and commitment to 
excellence will be greatly missed by her fellow regulators; now 
therefore be it 

RESOLVED, That the Board of Directors of the National 
Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners, convened at 
its 2000 Summer Committee Meetings in Los Angeles, 
California, and its Committee on Electricity hereby extend their 
sincere gratitude to Commissioner Clark for her outstanding 
public service, and convey to her their best wishes for all her 
future endeavors. 

 

Sponsored by Committee on Electricity 
Adopted by the NARUC Board of Directors, July 26, 2000. 



 


